Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

September 6, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Tuesday, September 6, 2016, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, Floyd L. Hawkins, Warren D. Albright and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Sheriff Travis Roush, Judge Lynne E. Ellis; Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Pat King, Community Corrections Administrative Assistant;  Theresa Abney, Martin County Humane Society; Bill Greene, Martin County Historical Society; Bruce Hawkins, Wendy Colglazier, Micky Crew, Lynn Jones, Rainell Cushman, Debby Strange and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal.  
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 8:30am.
The minutes from the special meetings held August 2, 2016 and August 4, 2016 were approved as submitted with the motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters.  Councilman Albright abstained from the August 2, 2016 due to his absence.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Theresa Abney, Martin County Humane Society, informed the Council that other members have agreed to take on more responsibility, therefore; Josh and Courtney Hughett have agreed to remain in their prospective positions.  
Bill Greene, Martin County Historical Society, came before the Council, on request from the Commissioners to discuss several repair issues needed on the county museum.  Greene submitted pictures of the deteriorating building and also pictures of all the old records being stored in the building that belong to the county.  Repairs needed include repair of roof gutters and down spouts, bell tower, remortar and painting and repair all windows upstairs.  The current repair estimates total over $105,000.  Greene would like the County to assist in these repairs.  They are also asking for Corporate Sponsors donations that will be recognized with a plaque at the museum.  There is a GoFundMe account set up for the Martin County Historical Society.  Greene would like to see the museum repaired before the 200th Anniversary of Martin County in three years.  The bell tower needs to be fixed before winter.  The Council agreed they would like to assist.  They would discuss the matter more in-depth during budget hearings.  Greene also invited the Council to the Annual Ham & Bean Dinner on October 1, 2016 at the Senior Citizens.  
President Summers welcomed the family of Clyde “Whitey” Hawkins.  The Council and Commissioners passed a Joint Resolution recognizing Hawkins for his service to the county at previous meetings.  Councilman Stiles, nephew of Hawkins, read the resolution aloud then presented it to his daughters, Wendy Colglazier, Micky Crew, Lynn Jones, Debby Strange and other family members present. 
Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, informed the Council of several employee position changes in her department.  Her Advisory Board met on August 12, 2016 and put forth the following recommendations:  The Part-Time Road Crew Supervisor became a Full-Time shared position between Road Crew Supervisor and Clerical, Part-Time Field Officer and the Full-Time Case Manager both received raises.  The raise for Full-Time Case Manager was due to the increase of training and education needed for the position.  Director Collins and Pat King, Administrative Assistant both declined raises.  Director Collins informed the Council that the raises were by Advisory Board recommendation.  The majority of the raises is being paid from grant funds, the remaining from Project Income, which are fees collected by Community Corrections.  Director Collins also informed the Council that the county is not responsible for any of her employee’s benefits.  Her grant funding and fees pay for those benefits.  A lengthy discussion followed.  Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve the Amended Salary & Wage Ordinance, 2016-14.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Director Collins updated the Council on her offices move to the old Hawkins HealthCare Center in Loogootee. Renovations are currently in progress.   She is expecting a mid-October move in date and invited the Council to the open house.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the following transfer within the Riverboat Revenue Sharing Fund, from Community Corrections, Supplies, Road Supplies-$150 to Community Corrections, Other Services & Charges, Road Crew Equipment-$150.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The transfer was for the purchase of two new push mowers for the Road Crew.  

Sheriff Roush came before the Council for approval of the Commissary Resolution that was discussed at the August meeting.  Councilwoman McFeaters made a motion to approve Resolution 2016-15 Commissary Resolution, which outlines what expenditures the Commissary fund can be used for.  Councilman Wininiger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The Animal Control Officer was discussed.  Sheriff Roush has discussed this with several representatives from the Town of Shoals and City of Loogootee and he is confident they will assist in funding.   The duties of the Officer were also discussed.  It will remain separate from the Humane Society.  The Community Corrections Road Crew assisting at the Humane Society was also discussed.  
Judge Lynne E. Ellis thanked the Council for their gift sent during the passing of her mother.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from the Supplemental Public Defender, Other Services & Charges, Public Defender Fees-$80,000.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve a Reduction in Budget, Reassessment, Other Services & Charges, Professional Charges-$179,700.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The reduction was needed in order to fund the Reassessment budget for 2017.  
Councilman Albright made motion to approve a transfer from COIT County Share, Extension, Supplies, Lesson Supplies-$40.25 to COIT County Share, Extension, Personal Services, Summer Assistant-$40.25.  Councilman Hawkins made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Wininger made a motion to transfer from General Fund, Prosecutor IV-D, Other Services & Charges, Postage-$600 to General Fund, Prosecutor IV-D, Supplies, Office Supplies-$600.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:25am with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters.  .  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, October 3, 2016 at 6pm.  
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